
  

 

Diary Dates 

1st Sept School Closure 

3rd and 4th 

Sept 

Father’s Day 

Stall 

12th Sept Pupil Free Day 

17th Sept Photo Day 

Term 3, Week 6                    

28th August, 2025 

2 Condamine Street, Hillcrest SA 5086  

Ph 08 8261 2845  

Email dl.0665.info@schools.sa.edu.au  

Web www.hillcrstps.sa.edu.au 

Principal:           Lissa Hutter 

Acting Principal (Mon/Tues)& Dep. Principal:  Simon Watts 

Acting Dep. Principal (Mon/Tues):   Jess Quinn 

Assistant Principal:           Debbie Thorley      

OSHC Director:          Reagan Fraser 

RESPECT & RESPONSIBILITY             CARE & COMPASSION             HONESTY & TRUSTWORTHINESS 

Ngadlu tampinthi ngadlu Kaurna 

yartangka inparrinthi  

We acknowledge and pay our 

respects to the Kaurna peoples, 

whose ancestral lands we gather 

on to teach and learn. 

We acknowledge the deep feelings of  

attachment and relationship of the Kaurna  

peoples to Country. We respect and value their cultural  

beliefs and their past and present connection to the land. 

Out Of Hours School Care:  

0403 443 641 

Before School Care:  

7.00 - 8.30am  

After School Care: 

3.00 - 6.00pm  

Vacation Care & Pupil Free 

Days :  

7.00am  - 6.00pm 

available from Monday to Friday  

(closed public holidays)  

Marni naa pudni… 

 

  

Welcome, 

I cannot believe how quickly this term is flying by!   

Thank you to the teachers who organised the fun activities for Book Week (Sinead 

Giorgio, Ebony Edwards, Karen Petruzzelli, Rita De Ieso, Kim Broughton, Irene Brownlie 

and Emily Greenhalgh) and to our classroom teachers who ensure that good children’s 

literature is celebrated and shared in our classrooms all year round.  This year's theme 

was “Book an Adventure”, and it truly was an exciting adventure, having the book week 

parade in our new gym! Thank you to the families who came along and cheered on the 

students. A big thank you also goes to Room 16 and Karen Petruzzelli for hosting such a 

big event. 

On Monday, I had the pleasure of taking some Year 5/6 students to compete in the state 

RoboCup competition. The Hillcrest teams were brave all day, but were up against some 

tough competition. Whilst we didn’t place this year, all the teams should be extremely 

proud of themselves and the effort they put into the day. 

A huge thank you to the community for raising $400 Drakes Community Dollars for the 

school. We are very excited to share our plans with you regarding the funds and how we 

will be giving back to the students as a thankyou for your continued support. 

Just a reminder that next Monday is our School Closure day (1st September) and our 

Pupil Free day for the term is on Friday, week 8 (12th September). Enjoy the long 

weekend, and if you are planning to attend the Royal Adelaide Show, I hope the weather 

is kind to you. 

 
Regards 
Simon Watts 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 


